 WOBURN SANDS TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting held at the Memorial Hall on Monday 09 September 2019 at 7.35p.m.
Present
Councillors:


Cllr G Brooke (in the chair)

C. Cowmeadow, M. Geddes, D. Hopkins, J. Jeffreys, P. Skelton, K Temple



Clerk

:
Mrs L Stapleton 
Apologies
Councillors

P. Farrant, Dr. J Rae, 
Also present:



3 members of the public
62/19
Town Mayor’s Announcements

The Chairman informed members that she and some others members of the Council attended the Woburn Sands Band presentation evening receiving their Queens Award.
The Clerk will be away 23rd September to 4th October inclusive.
63/19
Declarations of Interest
Nil
Meeting closed for public speaking
3 residents attended to complain that Vandyke Close was in need of some attention, it was stated that nothing had been done to the road since the houses were built, drains on kerb edges of the road particularly 1 is starting to sink and the state of the grass corner into Vandyke from Cranfield road where Anglian Water left building materials after lengthy roadworks is in a terrible state resulting that grass cannot be cut and very overgrown, the Clerk did advise that she had reported this to Anglian Water twice.  It was felt that the whole area had deteriorated and was in need of some attention.  Water still floods on Cranfield Road at the junction with Deethe Close.  Residents felt that they were being forgotten 
The Grid outside Gibson Andrew is loose and a trip hazard.

Speeding on roads in general.  The Clerk informed everyone that a new SID had been ordered but currently waiting installation of posts, the SID will be moved around in two locations Hardwick Road and Newport Road and in the following year Cranfield Road..

No Cold Calling in Vandyke Close was also proposed

Cllr Hopkins said he would investigate and hopefully get some information back by the end of the week.

Meeting re-convened 7.52pm

64/19
Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held on 8 July 2019 had been circulated, approved and signed as a true record.
65/19
Progress Reports for information
a
Clerk
1..
Drove judges around to judge gardens, took vase for engraving to New Bradwell, oraganised trophies for winners and made the certificates, attended Burlington Hall presentation 3rd September.  Arranged sign to be installed on Station.

2.
Organised installation of De-Fib and demonstration

3..
Met David Frost (MKC) we went around for site visits and agreed location of 2 new posts to be installed for the mini SID.  Also agreed that some of the required extras will cost 50% and MKC will fund remainder from the Road Safety budget.

4..
Broadband now installed at the Old Fire Station.

5.
Summerlin now have weekly refuse collections

6.
Gardener has started doing work at the Summerlin Centre

7.
Have cleared most of the back log of work and cleared some of the old paperwork ready for shredding.

8.
Made enquiries to establish which Policies are a legal requirement, some of these are to be discussed at meeting others will be worked on.

9.
Applying for Road Closure for Remembrance Sunday and a will have to meet officers at Bleak Hall to enquire if Ringway will arrange the actual road closure on the day.

10
Library Ramp has been built but waiting for the railings to be installed.

11
 WS Angling Club are applying for Company status ready to sign lease.

12
Steve Dear will be carrying out tree works on Mowbray Green on 30 September for 2/3 days now that the nesting season has finished.
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13
Walton Community Council have verbally mentioned that at this current time will not go ahead with 50/50 share of cost of warden as their main problem is around schools which comes under road safety rather enforcement and more difficult to enforce.

14
Covered with Paul & Peter caretaker’s duties at end of July.

Note of complaints registered to Environmental Services

Parking signs for High Street which were removed (post has now been installed with no sign)

Street lights not working in Parklands.
Chased grass cutting in Parklands and Wildlife area to be made tidier Phil Snell went to look at the area.

Chasing the post on Mowbray Green Highway verge which is broken

Faded Yellow Lines junction of Bow Brickhill Road and Theydon Avenue

All tree shrub weed spraying in car park is currently in progress.

 
Chased Anglian Water re Vandyke Close twice.
b.
Halls and Library
Cllr. Geddes circulated the Halls report by the Clerk
1 Hirer had reported not happy about the overrun of the building works at the Old Fire Station.  It was agreed that a free session would be given in Liu of her class being cancelled as could not accommodate her at another venue.
Brick LED lights will be installed at low level on the wall of the rear of the Library along the ramp.
Quotes are being obtained to replace the windows to the front of the Library, but agreed to ask the Caretaker to do a temporary repair to stop water leaking into library which is affecting the telephone lines.

The Gardener has commenced work at the Summerlin for 8hrs during September to hit the worst then
2 hrs every week

Halls meeting to discuss budgets will be held on 28 October 7pm

c.
Environment
The clerk had spoken to the operator of the Foam Machine who advised that a half day would be unsuitable due to time setting up, and re fuelling to return to depot.  The Clerk had spoken to Pikesleys regarding opening an account to re fuel lorry but they do not do this..  The best solution would be to use the Debit Card.  Weeds were currently not a problem, agreed to book machine for Spring next year.  The Clerk would obtain authorisation to use the card at the nearest meeting prior to using the Foam Machine.  It was reported that the machine can be used to clean signs.
Environment meeting to be held on 21 October 7pm

.

d.
Police and Policing

Inspector Andy Pearce met with Councillors prior to meeting to discuss any issues, lack of communication with Bedfordshire police, Burglaries, Travellers, apathy that the police will not turn up when crimes reported to 101, recent spate of criminal damage and shop lifting,   
It was reported that resources were very tight and were aware that visibility had dropped massively, many crimes were not being reported.

Cllr Cowmeadow explained about the difficulties in reporting crimes which are in the Bedfordshire side of Woburn Sands but reported crime living on the Bucks side, queried if the report is ever forwarded to Bedfordshire Police.  He could not confirm this.
He reported that he would look into Crime Prevention Surgeries

e.
Edgewick Farm

Cllr Skelton reported that there were only 70 calendars left for sale.  A date to be agreed when juicing can take place.
f.
Fulbrook School

Nil to report
g.
Market
Next market 12th October.
i.
Christmas Fayre

Report of last meeting circulated.
j.
Summer Festival 2019

Nil to report meeting this week.
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k.
Communications
Cllr Rae sent a report mentioning that during the summer with the Clerk, the website had been checked and broken links had been rectified.  Notice boards were also kept up to date during the Summer.
l
Love Woburn Sands

A request to use the map in a booklet to be given to estate agent was agreed with a proviso that it is stated that map not to scale and that the copyright belong to Woburn Sands Town Council reproduced with permission.
Coffee mornings are popular, a stall has been booked for the Christmas Fayre and organised walks 

are popular.
m.
East/West Rail/Network Rail
Cllr Geddes reported a meeting had taken place, the knock on effect to the East West Rail was discussed subsequent funding issues if HS2 is cancelled.
The Inspectors report should be published in the Autumn.  The Footbridge was also discussed with Network Rail looking at the local land ownership.
Next meeting will be held in November.

Councillor Geddes suggested that SEMK should be put on the Reports on future agendas, agreed.

66/19
Unitary Councillor Report
Cllr Hopkins had circulated a report with including information about Travellers, Greensand Country asked the Council to consider putting their logo on our headed paper. The Expressway is raising more awareness of the impact to the environment, waiting for route option outcome.  Update on Caldecote South, Wavendon Properties Appeal will be re-opened, Community Speedwatch and how to apply for 20mph speed limit, 
67/19
Planning
a.
19/01819/FUL
Proposed redevelopment of existing general industrial (B2) business premises and tyre and exhaust centre for 46 apartments at:


Pristine Wheels Newport Road




Object to loss of employment, too many apartments in WS, lack of landscape details, flood report 



inadequate, no ecological report, premature until expressway route decided and Wavendon 



Properties outcome, against Neighbourhood Plan.



19/01730/TCA

Notification of intention to fell holly tree which is very close to the bank rear 





wall and ceases excessive shedding– likely to cause subsidence, outgrown 





space and straddles boundary at:



47 High Street






Happy to leave to tree officer recommendation



19/01991/FUL
Proposed single storey front extension at:



41 Chapel Street
Mr & Mrs Anstee


No Comment


19/02042/TCA

Notification to crown raise 1 x ash tree to remove branches leaning on shed 





& improve shape of tree at:



9 The Leys

Mary Davis


Happy to leave to tree officer recommendation


19/01818/OUT

Development of site for employment and distribution , café, parking etc at:



Land at Brickhill Street South Caldecote.

Strongly Object of impact on neighbouring rural parishes, premature given the absence of a Development Framework, outcome of Expressway route and implications on outcome of the local transport infrastructure.

19/02041/TCA

To light prune off 1ft. on 1 small cherry tree & 1 x Japenese Cherry tree, 


reduce smoke bush (overgrown into tree) by 3 – 4 ft, remove 1 (front) 
branch/stem of 1 x Persian Iron Wood & remove 1x Maple to ground level at:



24 Weathercock Lane
Mary Davis


Happy to leave to tree officer recommendation
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19/02153/FUL
Rear /side single storey lean to extension at:

27 Russell Street

No Comment & consider neighbour comments
b.
Notification of Decisions made from Milton Keynes Council


20 Station Road



Approved



25 Tidbury Close


Granted

Land off Asplands Close

Reserved Matters Granted



Update on Licensing applications



The Whisk, Nonnas, Le Maria


Cllr Jeffreys updated all members on the outcome of these applications all approved with conditions.
c.
Parklands, Greens, Updates (if any.) 


Requested meeting with Greens Management Company

d.
Planning Obligations S.106 for Pristine Wheels application.


To discuss S.106 agreement to be attached to above planning application for suitable projects etc 
Agreed to set a list this week after some investigations making it clear that the Public Arts be now names Public Art and Cultural Activities as in the now adopted Local Plan.  The Clerk was requested to send a letter to Asplands Medical Centre to request a meeting regarding S.106 funds, projects and the futures building plans around the area.
68/19
Library Front Windows

Discussed under the halls report
69/19
WS Copier

The Council has received a price to renew copier which would work out approximately £180 cheaper per year.

Although there would be a short term saving it would be easier if the copier is renewed at the end of the lease when it would be easier to get 3 comparative quotes.

70/19
Defibrillator

The defibrillator has been installed on the Library, the demonstration on how to use it will be in the Memorial Hall on 11th September
71/19
St. Michaels Christmas Festival

Notification of the Christmas Tree Festival to be held from 5 December to 8th December, RESOLVED to enter a Town Council Tree, Cllr Brooke will help decorate and Cllr Jeffreys will take down if possible when actual times have been confirmed.
72/19
FOI publication Scheme draft 
A legal requirement from the ICO requires every Town & Parish Council to have a Publication Scheme under model publication scheme.  A draft scheme had been circulated.  It was RESOLVED to approve this scheme.
73/19
Subject Assess Request Form draft 

The draft Subject Request Form had been circulated to all members.  It was RESOLVED to approve this
74/19
Foam Machine

This was discussed under the Environment Report
75/19
Shoppers Car Park Barrier

Barrier has been knocked by van.


It was suggested that the Clerk contact Milton Keynes Council for advice.
76/19
Parking and Speeding  
Report on the meeting held on 7 August with MKC and Walton Community Council was discussed, the Clerk spoke to Walton and at this current time they would not go ahead with sharing.  The Clerk had contacted MKC regarding paying for a part time officer, they will make enquiries about this, she also enquired if any other parish council might be interested sharing, informed that Woughton and Newport Pagnell had both raised questions about this and will make further enquiries, this would be the best way forward.
77/19
Notification of Urgent Decisions that have been made.


None
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78/19
Finance

a.
Cllr Cowmeadow reported on the meeting of the Finance Sub-Group 15 July.

It was recommended to Full Council approval of closing the public WC and its removal.
The Clerk received 3 comments from the Business Association one mentioning possibility of use of an alternative WC perhaps in the Library or shops.
This would then help to put money aside for different administration structure.
It was agreed to close and remove the WC subject to one last entry in the newsletter mentioning this and subject to receiving a lot of objections.

Grants

It was recommended to Full Council to approve the following grants as recommended by the Finance sub-group.
It was RESOLVED that the Council in accordance with its powers under sections 137 and 139 of the Local Government Act 1972, should incur the following expenditure which, in the opinion of the Council, is in the interests of the area or its inhabitants and will benefit them in a manner commensurate with the expenditure:
The Three Parishes
                      Running Costs



£450
Friends of WS Station
                      Plan Tubs & Troughs


£100


            George Wells Foundation
                 Running Costs

£100
            Swallowbrook After School             Play Kitchen

£110


            St Michaels Church
                          Upkeep of Churchyard

£250

            Swallowfield PTFA                          Towards Adventure playground

£200

            Parent & Toddlers
                             Structural  learning equipment

£130

           WS Market
                                        Insurance

£190

           Three Parishes Fuel Charity
              Running Costs

£100
            Under Local Government Act 1972 s.145

Sands Singers


           Music




£200
Woburn Sands Band

           Reusable water bottles with logo

£200

New model Financial Regulations have been circulated, the Clerk will prepare a draft to be considered at the next Finance meeting.
Audit 2018/19
Notification had just been received of the closure of the Audit

Public notice of this closure will be advertised this week along with the Annual Return.

Due to Council required an intermediate Audit the cost of this is higher at £600.  The Clerk mentioned that we will require the same level of Audit next year.  Budget up to end of September will be circulated to all Councillors before the next meeting.

The Clerk was thanked for her work in completing the Audit. 

b.
List of payments were approved for payment
Clerk explained that a cheque to WS Music Festival was because MKC had paid the cheque into the Town Council bank Account in error.
79/19
Correspondence for Information 

Latest news from BBRUA received circulated and tabled.
80/19
Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda
Young Environmentalist
Apologies from Cllr Geddes

81/19
Date of next meeting will be on 14 October 2019

Meeting closed 9.10pm
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